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Dear Parents, 
 
Wow! The first week of cheder zoomed by. The talmdim have gotten into the routines nicely.   
 
We are looking forward to meeting you Monday night IYH. A schedule is attached for the slots for 
various classes. We aren’t able to provide separate slots for each class. However, we divided the 
grades in a way that should make it possible for parents with more than one child in the cheder to 
meet two sets of Rebbies and teachers. 
 
There will also be a meeting with the principals, who will discuss focus areas for this year and the 
planned special programs. It is our hope that you will partner with us and encourage your child to join 
the extracurricular programs. This is a great way to generate excitement and pique interest in learn-
ing and darchei hachassidus.  
 
The mitzvos in this week’s parshah are particularly focused on mitzvos that support vulnerable peo-
ple, i.e. a person who forced to borrow money, a young couple in their first year of marriage, one 
who lost valuables, and many more. 

 
The implications of this are obvious and certainly apply in the cheder setting. It is important for our 
children to recognize that a school setting may leave some children feeling vulnerable. Throughout 
the day a child may feel lost, hungry, anxious about a test, online in the bathroom, and other scenari-
os. We should strive to help them cope with the situation and support them.  

 
Rebbies are always on the lookout for a child who may seem lost, but we can also help our children 
recognize that the Torah instructs us to seek out opportunities to help vulnerable people, and there 
are many chances of doing just that in cheder every day.  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
 
Rabbi Kaplan  

Letter from the Menahel: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 

Monday, September 16, י"ג אלול: 
Back to School Night  
Sunday, September 22, י"ט אלול 

7th grade Father & Son learning  
Sunday, September 29, כ"ו אלול 
No School, Inservice Day 
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Class 4A is always ready for a great day! Our learning has been taken to a new lev-
el. The boys are involved in all their lessons and they're showing great promise for 
much success this year. I am proud to inspire each student and help their learning 
come to life. We wrote all about our summer memories by preparing a rough draft. 
The boys included the 5 W's to complete their writing and when they are complete 
they will also present their stories to the class. Our first topic in math, the place val-
ue system, has us writing numbers using standard form, expanded form and word 
form to the hundred thousands. In addition we reviewed comparing, ordering, and 
rounding numbers. In our first Geography lesson, we introduced  the various land-
forms in the US; mountains, plateaus, plains, rivers, deserts, canyons etc. and we 
will explore them further over the next few months. On 9/11 the boys were enlight-
ened about the very grim details that unfolded- minute by minute. We discussed the 
many miracles that occurred that day as well,  leaving us with great thanks to Ha-
shem. I am looking forward to meeting all of the parents next week, and sharing our 
common goals for the year. Good Shabbos! Mrs. Feldman 
 
The Third Grade returned from Summer Vacation eager and ready to learn!  In 
Reading we learned a story about Winnie the Pooh who got stuck in a hole because 
he ate Rabbit's cream and honey greedily (we learned what greedy means).  We 
discussed getting stuck literally as well as  figuratively.  We also discussed other 
creative ways  to have gotten Pooh out of the hole.  We began Social Studies; we 
learned about Earth spinning on its axis, lines of latitude, longitude, the equator and 
the Prime Meridian. We learned why we are at the beginning of the fall/winter sea-
son, while in the southern hemisphere, in places like Australia, they are at the be-
ginning of summer! In addition, on Wednesday, September 11th, we learned a tre-
mendous story about a bochur who was saved due to the precious  Mitzvah of Tefil-
lin.  In Writing, we learned how to tell what does NOT belong in a paragraph, and 
we began to learn proper sequencing.  In Math, we are reviewing the Math facts 
from last year while building on these skills.  We are up to the Hundred Thousands 
column  in Place Value!  In Spelling we completed and were tested on Unit 1.  Eve-
ryone is adjusting to our combined class (see pictures), and we can't wait to see 
what's in store iy"H next week!   Have a gut Shabbos! Mrs. Eckstien 

 



Meir Mordechai Goldin 

Mazel Tov Menachem Leibish Isenberg 

on the occasion of his Bar Mitzvah! 

Happy Birthday 







https://www.mishnabeyadi.com/student-registration-5785?utm_campaign=95ce71d0-5088-44b7-8cef-55852123d168&utm_source=so&utm_medium=mail&cid=9c124b57-2ce3-4e2c-bf5c-724b98a6c526

